
SABBATH SCHOOL

CONTACTS

SERVICES

WEDNESDAY PRAYER MEETING -
Now in the Sanctuary as well as on Zoom at 7pm.
Meeting ID: 721 857 1482; Passcode: pray3r

For private Prayer Requests, please place 
them in the Prayer Box or you can email
STANBOROUGHPRAYS@GMAIL.COM

ZOOM PRAYER MEETINGS 
- Daily Morning Prayer Meeting at 6am.
Zoom ID: 8316619709 & Passcode: 777
- Women’s Ministry Every Friday at 7:30 pm.
Meeting ID - 83109855863 & Passcode -Fprayer

FAMILY SERVICE
Welcome and announcements - Florence Allen

Call to Worship - Hymn No. 2 SDAH
First Verse: All Creatures of Our God and King

Invocation - Florence Allen
Hymn No. 334 NAH - Come Ye Thankful People Come
Harvest Off ering Prayer over the Tithes and Off erings 

- Sara Reynard
(Please remain seated and sing) Hymn No. 556

- We Plough The Fields and Scatter the Good Seed
Children bring their gifts

(Remain seated and sing) Hymn No.558
- Sing To The Lord of Harvest

Children’s Story - Alison Burgess
Responsive Scripture Reading from Psalms 

100,150,65,67 (NIV) - David Ferguson
Praise in Music - Make Me A Channel of Your Peace

- Amy Cornwall
Working for the Lord of the Harvest - Part I

- Pastor James Shepley
Thanksgiving Prayer - John Dupuis

Scripture Verses from Psalm 104: 14-16, 19 (NIV)
- Naomi Shepley

Working for the Lord of the Harvest - Part II
- Pastor James Shepley

Hymn No.587 NAH - I Thank Thee Lord for Glorious Life
The Blessing - Pastor James Shepley

PARALLEL SERVICE - 11AM
Pastor Geert Tap

Welcome & Prayer - Uche Ademuyiw
Hymn - NAH722 What a friend we have in Jesus
Facilitator: Chris Levy
Panel: Catherine Phiri, Milimo Mumbo, Marlene 
Levy, Anna Papaioannou, Bheki T Moyo, Erna Herteliu
Teachers: John Dupuis, TBC

Then he said to his disciples,
“The harvest is plentiful,
but the laborers are few;

therefore pray earnestly to the Lord
of the harvest to send out laborers

into his harvest.”
Matthew 9:37-38

PASTOR TERRY MESSENGER
tmessenger@secadventist.org.uk - 07879 454 267

PASTOR JAMES SHEPLEY
jshepley@secadventist.org.uk - 07595 288833

STANBOROUGH CENTRE
Rob Page - stanboroughcentre@gmail.com - 07908362431

STANBOROUGH PARK COLLEGE OF MUSIC
info@spcm.org.uk

TREASURY DEPARTMENT
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org

CHURCH CLERK - MICHELE THOMPSON

michele3tommo@gmail.com

BULLETIN DEADLINE WEDNESDAY BY 6PM
email: jef@stanboroughpark.org

Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church
609 St. Albans Road, Watford, WD25 9JL

www.stanboroughpark.org
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TRANSFERS IN (FIRST READING)
- Daniel Pullerio Rajo and Lidia Ramos Riveria to 
SPC from Cas, Iglesia Del, Spain
- Dr Ngozi Dyke Ebririkba to SPC from Rumuokuwata, 
Nigeria
- Manuela Vecchio Mai to SPC from Hanwell Church, 
SEC

IN ADHERENCE with fire regulations, the freezer 
from behind the lift has been relocated and is now 
in the brown container in the rear car park. There is 
power in the container, so items stored in the freezer 
are still properly refrigerated.

JOIN THE CHOIR for Handel’s Messiah The concert 
will feature soloists, and an enlarged choir and will 
be accompanied by our church orchestra. The choir 
is open to all and if you would like to sing, please 
send an email to concert.spc@gmail.com today if 
possible. Rehearsals will begin on the 6th of October 
at 7pm. We look forward to hearing from you as we 
join together to perform this wonderful oratorio in 
praise to God.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

SPCM LATE REGISTRATION Thank you to all those 
who have completed the registration. Please note 
that we have limited places for some instruments. 
Should you wish to join our course or require further 
information regarding available instruments and 
lesson schedules, please do not hesitate to contat us 
at spcmahn@gmail.com 

PLEASE BE REMINDED that no photographs should 
be taken of the church services for data protection 
reasons unless it is an official photographer who has 
obtained permission. Thank you for your co-operation 
in this matter.

PRAYER REQUESTS
- Dr Chidi Ngwaba and his family that God will 
comfort them as they mourn the loss of his wife who 
died suddenly on the 15th of September.
- Harriet Cudjoe’s Dad that he would recover from 
illness.
- Terry Menkens, Dennis and Diane Johnson, 
Rosemary Boyle. Jacqueline Deane, Leopold 
Johnson, Morgan Charles, Frederic Shone, Therez 
Valsin, Pastor and Sister Cecil Perry.
- Families who are facing severe physical and mental 
health challenges, especially COVID.
- Our country, as we continue to experience severe 
Industrial Unrest, Inflation and Food shortages. 
- A resolution to the conflicts in various countries.
- The young people who are applying for places in 
Colleges and Universities.
- Members who are seeking employment.  
 - The Nominating Committee as they continue to 
elect Officers for New Terms of office 2024 to 2025.
- The New South England Conference President, Dr 
Kirk Thomas and his team as they begin a new term 
of Office.

LET’S TALK ABOUT JESUS. We meet on the First and 
Third Tuesday at 2pm. Bring a friend, your Bible, your 
favourite text, favourite hymn or story so we can share 
and talk about our friend Jesus. Everyone is welcome.

A NEW BAPTISMAL CLASS will commence on 7 
October. If you are interested in joining please contact 
one of the pastoral team. 

FELLOWSHIP LUNCH 7TH OCTOBER. Everyone 
is welcome, please email fellowshiplunch7@gmail.
com by Wednesday 4th October to book places.  
Donations are welcome on the day to help cover the 
cost of the food.

SOUP RUN We need volunteers to join the soup run. 
There is a strict lower age limit of 16y+  We leave the 
church at 7:30 p.m. every Friday to go into London 
and return back to the church between 11-11:30 p.m.  
If you are interested in joining a team please contact 
Pat Walton on 07788311097

JOIN SPCM CHILDREN’S CHOIR & HAND BELL 
ENSEMBLE - We invite young people aged between 
9 to 18 to be a part of our children’s choirs for 
singing and the handbell ensemble. Rehearsals take 
place every Friday at 5pm during school term time. 
For more details or to register, please contact us at 
spcmahn@gmail.com 

JOB ADVERT. Stanborough School is seeking to 
appoint a qualified, inspirational and enthusiastic Head 
of Music (part-time) to start as soon as possible. The 
Equal Opportunities Policy is available on our website. 
Closing date :4th October 2023 Please email pokelo@
stanboroughpark.herts.sch.uk to express your interest 
and an application pack will be sent out to you.

WOMEN OF VIRTUE: Health and Wellness’ panel. We 
will cover 5 Components: Physical, Emotional, Social 
and Spiritual Health. Please join us for a Sabbath 
afternoon of Fellowship and discussion today from 
3pm to 6pm in the Cedar Sycamore.

CONGRATULATIONS to Jef Nascimento and Loreta 
Norkute on their wedding this Sunday 1st October in 
Porto, Portugal. May God bless the happy couple.

UPCOMING PREACHERS (FAMILY SERVICE)
October 7 - Pastor Terry Messenger
October 14 – Pastor James Shepley (Communion)

UPCOMING PREACHERS (PARALLEL)
October 7 – Diane Sabatier
October 14 – Joint service


